THE ATRIUM OWNERS ASSOCIATION

(Registered with the Registrar of Societies, Chennai, Registration # 144 / 1999)


                                                                                            

DATE: 01/01/07

Minutes of the VIIIth MC’s 6th  Meeting held at the Pavillion at 04.00 PM on 01.01.07

	Members Present

	Mr. R Srinivasan, Hony. President
	Mr. C R Chandrasekhar, Hony. Vice President

	Mr. R Balasubramanian, Hony. Secretary
	Mrs. Radhika Srinivasan, Hony. Treasurer

	Mrs. Shanthi Ramachandran
	Mrs. Sreelatha Menon

	Mrs. Divya Gopi
	Mr. Jagdish Maheshwari

	Mrs. Vinitha Sivadas
	Mr. M.K. Srivas

	Leave of Absence

	Mrs. Rama Swaminathan
	Mr. B Suresh Kumar


· Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

· The SGM is rescheduled to 21st January 2007 to permit detailed evaluation of the various FM proposals.
· With reference to initiating dialogue with Metro Water regarding the second Metro Water connection to the Atrium Complex, wile a total of about Rs. 76,400 has been paid, balance of nearly Rs. 17,000 is still pending from some of the flat owners.

· The major outstanding amount is from Mrs. R.R. Kalyani, owner of 3 flats N102, N103 and N104. As decided in the previous meeting a letter was sent to Mrs. R.R. Kalyani stating that stringent action would be taken in case she doesn’t settle the outstanding dues immediately. There still hasn’t been any response from her in this regard.

· To expedite the process of second Metro Water connection the MC has decided to pay the remaining dues to Metro Water from TAOA’s funds and recover the same from the individual maintenance charges of the defaulters. 

· It is noted that there seepage into the basement from a number of apartments (15) that need to be attended to immediately. The owners have been advised to do the needful repairs at the earliest. Except for one resident who has started work in this regard, there has been no response from the others. The MC has decided to set up a meeting with these residents for arriving at a mutually agreed basis to take this process forward.

· Regarding installation of Tata-Sky facilities, technicians from the company have found that the existing conduits cannot accommodate a second cable, and thus it would not be possible to run both the SCV and Tata-Sky cables in the same 
conduits. Further, even replacement of existing TV cable with Tata-Sky cable is proving difficult as these cables are very difficult to extricate. Tata-Sky is now working with the committee on installing Tata-Sky cables externally. A detailed circular will be issued once the revised installation plan is finalized.
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